Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
March 17, 2005 Minutes

In Attendance; Dick Taylor, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Schwerin, Pam Karr, Rick Upton, Glenn Scott, Rich Dudley, and Jack Case
Old Business

The February 2005 minutes were reviewed and approved.

Our request for a donation from RE Monks was denied.  Jim met with Rick Creekmore from REI.  It will be June/July before we know what they will donate for us to use towards the newspaper.  Much discussion took place on grants and funding options.
The date for the park dedication is official.  It will be held May 20.  Russell George will be there – he is the director of DNR.  State Parks is organizing the event. 
Rich stated that he checked the volunteer data base for State Parks.  Most of the board is registered.  Rick reported some difficulty accessing it.  
We discussed looking into the purchase of some membership management software again.  Jim and Rick offered to explore the cost and how it works.  

Newsletter

Rick is looking for some photos from the October friends meeting to include in the next newsletter.  We decided to use the newsletter to recruit new board members since there are 2 vacancies.  We also decided to list our membership in the newsletter.

New Business
Dick suggested we develop some committees but it was felt we needed to wait until the park was open and we have specific projects for committees.  Rich offered to set up a meeting for those interested to set short and long term goals around interpretive programs on April 1st at his office on Sinton Rd starting at 9:00.  He also stated that it would help to have a park interpretive Master Plan in place before the Friends group can start providing support for the programs.  

Full moon hikes have been scheduled for July and August this year.  Dates will be in the newsletter.  A “Friends” only hike “Bagels and coffee” is set up for May 21st at 9:00.
Park Ranger update
The next VOC event at the Park is set for June 4-5.   Joe Uveges will be providing the entertainment Sat. evening. 
The Mountain Post Historical Center is moving along.  They are currently looking at architects for their project.  Rich has a meeting on April 5th with General Mixson

PJ Anderson is still interested in selling us the top of the mountain.  He is working with TOPS but that situation is still in limbo.  Rich discussed the possibility of a “friends” trip to the top of the mountain again this spring or summer.  

Rich is exploring the possibility of using the friends group to facilitate books sales in the VC as an alternative to RMNA.  

Glen is handling the paperwork for our 501c3 status and state registration – thanks Glen! 

The first week of May there will be a tour of the Park weather permitting for a conference involving resource staff people.  Red Rock Canyon is the back up site if the weather is inclement.  
Treasurer’s Report

We have $5099.52 in our account.  We’ve had no renewals since we last met.  $449.00 will be deducted for the new caps we ordered to sell.
Next meeting will be April 21, 2005.  
Meeting adjourned at 6:45p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,    Lori O’Hare
